
 

 
 

April 03, 2020 
CITY EVENTS 
 

UPCOMING PUBLIC CITY MEETINGS  
 

 City Council Policy Session – 1:00 p.m. Monday, April 06, please click here to watch meeting 
https://www.youtube.com/user/cityofphoenixaz.  

 City Council Policy Session – 1:00 p.m. Thursday, April 9, please click here to watch meeting 
https://www.youtube.com/user/cityofphoenixaz.  

 
For more information on these and all other public City meetings visit: 

https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/notices. 
 

City Council meetings are live on Cox Cable Channel 11 and streamed live on 
www.phoenix.gov and facebook.com/cityofphoenix.  Past City Council meetings are posted 

to YouTube at http://www.youtube.com/cityofphoenixaz. 
 

DISTRICT 1 EVENTS:  
 

DISTRICT 1 COMMUNITY MEETINGS   
 
The City of Phoenix is taking additional steps to protect its residents and help to combat 
the spread of coronavirus in the community.  As a result, many gatherings and events have 
been canceled or postponed.  
 

 Family Fishing Day with Phoenix Police, Saturday, April 4—Canceled 
 District 1 Community Breakfast, Friday, April 24 —Canceled 
 Bike Safety Rodeo, Saturday, April 25—Canceled 

 

 

 

 



 

From Phoenix Police Department: 

So many of you have asked about the memorial services for Commander Greg Carnicle. Given the health 
crisis, immediate tributes will only include immediate family. They will celebrate his life on Tuesday during a 
funeral mass at St. Jerome’s Catholic Church. The department’s Facebook page will bring that service to 
extended family members and the community live at 10 a.m. Tuesday morning. 

We will also be including through a Facebook Live an opportunity for the entire community to join us in a 
brief moment of silence to recognize Commander Carnicle on Tuesday at noon, following the memorial 
service. Please help spread the word in any way you can.  

Facebook Invitation: https://www.facebook.com/events/586768635381994/ 

The live stream can be viewed with or without a Facebook account: www.Facebook.com/PhoenixPolice 

A larger community memorial service to pay proper tribute to Commander Carnicle and his 31 years of service 
to Phoenix will happen once restrictions on large gatherings are lifted. 

In the meantime, we invite you to look back at his life, his family and his career with the following short 
videos: 

https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom/police/1105 
https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom/police/1103 

  



 

CITY NEWS & EVENTS:  
 
For the most updated news an information related to COVID-19 or Coronavirus, please frequently 
check phoenix.gov/newsroom. 
 

 CORONAVIRUS BUSINESS & RESIDENT RESOURCES   

 
We're in this together! Looking for help? Check out these additional resources for Phoenix businesses, 
the workforce, and residents relating to the Coronavirus COVID-19 health emergency. We will continue 
to update this page with new information when confirmed. Please call BEFORE visiting any listed 
location to verify current hours of operation.  

Residents with questions about city services and programs are encouraged to call (602) 262-3111 or e-
mail  contactus@phoenix.gov.  

Please visit https://www.phoenix.gov/Resources for the latest updates to accessing resources:  

 For job seekers & laid off workers  –  Affordable housing  
 For businesses    –  Nutrition assistance  
 For non-profits/arts organizations   –  Senior meals 
 Covid-19 testing    –  Healthcare 
 Family or individual meals    –  Other help 
 Emergency rent, utility or eviction  

 

CITY OF PHOENIX IMPACTED SERVICES 

UPDATE  

Please visit https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom/em-
and-hs/1054 for information on City Services and facilities 
currently closed or impacted, and City Services available 
online.  

Read this information in Spanish. Lea esta información en 
español (PDF) 

https://www.phoenix.gov/newssite/Documents/COVID19_Newsroom_Main_SP.pdf 

 

 

 



 

APRIL 1 WAS CENSUS DAY! HAVE YOU BEEN COUNTED? 

With all the other news happening, another important date on your calendar was April 1, Census Day in the 
United States, and participating is one of the easiest ways you can support the city of Phoenix, just by filling 
out the online Census form. 

 
You should have already received a code in the mail that you can use to complete the Census form for your 
household online at https://my2020census.gov/. You’ll be asked basic demographic questions about your 
household, including how many people are living in the home; if your home is owned or rented, and about 
the age, sex, race, and relationships of the people who are in the household. 
 
“Participation in the Census is critical for Phoenix, because it impacts our funding across so many areas for 
years to come,” said Albert Santana, the city’s Census Director. “The form only takes ten minutes to complete, 
so it is one of the simplest ways to ensure that we have the resources we need to operate.” 
 
In Phoenix, an accurate 2020 Census count represents $533 per person, or approximately $866 million a 
year.  This funding helps to provide vital resources, programs and services such as housing, transportation, 
education, public safety, and so much more.  
 
The city of Phoenix has been working in partnership with the Maricopa Association of Governments to 
encourage participation in the 2020 Census through a local campaign, called iCount2020. The campaign 
highlights the ways that an accurate count in the census supports local governments, and provides information 
on how to respond to the census online, by phone or by mail; what residents should look for when receiving 
communication from the federal government about the Census; and a variety of Frequently-Asked-Questions. 
More information is available at https://icount2020.info/. 
 
You can also help the city of Phoenix by encouraging your friends and family to participate. Share these 
Census posts on Facebook, and Twitter! 



 

PHOENIX CLOSES PLAYGROUNDS AND OTHER PARK AMENITIES  
 

To manage the spread of the 
coronavirus, effective 
Tuesday, March 31 at 5 p.m., 
the Phoenix Parks and 
Recreation Department will 
temporarily close all 
playgrounds, fitness 
equipment, basketball and 
volleyball courts, and sports 
complexes located within its 
public parks. This decision is 
being made under authority 
in Phoenix City Code and in 
support of a statement issued 
Friday, March 27 by the 
National Recreation and 
Park Association (NRPA), in 
which it said the following: 

“NRPA understands the important value playgrounds and play structures provide to communities across the 
country, especially for children. But, given the current situation and the guidance from public health officials 
on physical distancing, limiting in-person social interactions, avoiding spaces where people congregate in close 
quarters, and the concerns around transmission of the virus being spread through surfaces, we believe that 
playgrounds and play structures should temporarily close in an effort to reduce community spread." 

All city parks will remain open normal posted hours for residents to enjoy green space, walking paths, dog 
parks, skate parks, and tennis and pickleball courts, while practicing the recommended safe social or physical 
distancing of six feet and not congregating in groups of more than 10 people. Additionally, the city's more 
than 200 miles of trails, located within 41,000-plus acres of preserve land and natural desert park areas, remain 
open normal hours. Access is being limited at several of the city's high-traffic trailheads. Restrooms will also 
remain open during park and preserve hours of operation.  

In a response to coronavirus concerns, all park benches, picnic tables, drinking fountains, railings and 
restrooms are being cleaned daily. The restroom cleaning process includes all fixtures, hand dryers and baby 
changing tables. Park guests and those using hiking trails are encouraged to bring their own hand sanitizer and 
disinfectant wipes. 

Detailed information about the city's parks and their amenities is available by 
visiting https://www.phoenix.gov/parks. Being outdoors is important for health and wellness, and the 
Phoenix Parks and Recreation Department encourages residents to get outside, get exercise and practice 
responsible social distancing. The department will continue to work with the community to manage this public 
health emergency. 

For additional information about local response to the coronavirus, visit the Maricopa County Department 
of Public Health and the Arizona Department of Health Services websites.  



 

NORTHWEST PHASE II LIGHT RAIL EXTENSION  



 

HONEYWELL HIRING 500 IN PHOENIX TO MAKE MILLIONS OF N-95 
MASKS EACH MONTH  

 

Honeywell is adding 500 new jobs in Phoenix for the manufacturing of N-95 face masks and personal 
protection equipment. The company is already in the process of recruiting and hiring for these Phoenix jobs.  

The opening of the facility in Phoenix will increase Honeywell’s mask production capacity to more than 20 
million monthly. The equipment is arriving in Phoenix this week. A similar expansion is underway in Rhode 
Island.   

Production will take place at Honeywell’s Phoenix Engines campus, the company’s largest such facility, on 
the north side of Phoenix Sky Harbor International Airport.  

The N95 face masks will be delivered to the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services to contribute 
to the American stockpile for use to support health, safety and emergency response workers. The Phoenix 
facility will prioritize fulfilling the U.S. government’s procurement and will have the capacity to produce face 
masks for U.S. states and American healthcare and emergency response organizations.  

Honeywell’s production expansion will also support American businesses, including industrial equipment 
providers and raw materials suppliers. The company is collaborating with state and local officials to ramp up 
production efforts and support hiring and training. 

Honeywell is an industry-leading provider of intelligent safety solutions and personal protective equipment 
that helps organizations keep their workers safe and healthy on the job. The company’s offerings include 
hazardous gas detectors, safety software solutions and personal protective equipment such as face masks, 
goggles, respirators, protective footwear, and industrial face shields. 

Hiring website: https://careers.honeywell.com/n95  

 



 

ADDITIONAL PARK AMENITY CLOSURES AND EASTER WEEKEND 

RESTRICTIONS  

As it continues to manage the spread of the coronavirus, the Phoenix Parks and Recreation Department 
announced Thursday additional temporary closures of amenities within its public parks, an operational change 
at its golf courses and a policy for the upcoming Easter holiday weekend. These decisions were made after a 
vote of the Phoenix City Council. 

Effective immediately, and until further notice, all ramadas and picnic tables are temporarily closed. This 
includes ramadas and picnic tables located in flatland parks, as well as those in the city's desert parks and 
mountain preserves. Additionally, the department will implement a change with golf cart rentals at the city's 
eight golf courses, by limiting cart use to one person at a time unless it is two family members. 

These temporary closures and the change in golf course operation add to the park amenities closures that 
went into effect on March 31 at 5 p.m., which include closure of all playgrounds, fitness equipment, 
basketball and volleyball courts, and sports complexes located within city parks. The parking lot and trails 
limited access policy that went into effect on March 28 at Papago Park's Hole in the Rock, Camelback 
Mountain's Echo Canyon Trailhead, Piestewa Peak Trailhead, and South Mountain Park's Pima Canyon 
Trailhead and Dobbins Lookout is still in place. 

For the Easter holiday weekend, which is Saturday, April 11 and Sunday, April 12, the following policy will 
be in effect: 

 Flatland parks will be open for residents to access walking paths and green space only 

 No picnicking will be allowed 

 Restrooms will remain open 

 Parking lots for flatland parks will be closed, but those with a disabled parking placard will be 
allowed access 

 



 

Detailed information about the city's parks and their amenities is available by 
visiting https://www.phoenix.gov/parks Being outdoors is important for health and wellness, and the 
Phoenix Parks and Recreation Department encourages residents to get outside, get exercise and practice 
responsible physical distancing. The department will continue to work with the community to manage this 
public health emergency, and asks that residents follow these guidelines: 

 Refrain from using parks or trails if they are exhibiting symptoms 

 Follow CDC guidance on personal hygiene prior to and during use of parks or trails 

 Prepare for limited access to public restrooms or water fountains 

 While on trails, warn other users of their presence as they pass, and step aside to let others pass 

 Follow CDC guidance on the recommended size of social gatherings including outdoor picnicking, 
pick-up sports and other group hangouts, and maintain proper physical distance at all times 

 Observe CDC minimum recommended social or physical distancing of six feet from other 
individuals at all times. If this is not possible, users should find an alternate location or depart that 
space. 

 Consult their local and state ordinances and guidelines for the most up-to-date recommendations 
on park and trail use 
 

For additional information about local response to the coronavirus, visit the Maricopa County Department 
of Public Health and the Arizona Department of Health Services websites. 
 

TAKE A HIKE DO IT RIGHT! 

Please take steps to protect yourself and others: 



 

 Do not use this trail or facility if you are sick 
 Avoid close contact and congregating in groups 
 Keep moving along the trail  
 Wash your hands often with soap and water  
 Do not touch your eyes, nose and mouth with unwashed hands  
 Cover your mouth and nose when you sneeze or cough 
 Bring with and use your own hand sanitizer and wipes  

 
Phoenix is home to more than 41,000 acres of desert parks and mountain preserves, and more than 200 miles 
of trails. Please visit https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/trails for locations and details.  

DON’T GIVE TO INDIVIDUALS, GIVE TO SHELTERS  

To end panhandling, we must stop giving directly to individuals that panhandle.  
 

   Phoenix is full of compassionate and 
charitable citizens. They want to help 
those in need. However, giving money to 
people panhandling doesn’t fix 
problems. To truly help those in need, 
stop giving money to panhandlers and 
instead support organizations and 
services that provide long-lasting care.  

 

 Central Arizona Shelter Services 
 Andre House 
 Salvation Army 
 St. Joseph the Worker 
 UMOM New Day Centers  
 The Phoenix Rescue Mission 
 St. Mary’s Food Bank 

For more organizations and information on housing or other services, please visit the Homeless Shelter 
Directory webpage at: Homeless Shelter Directory. 

https://www.homelessshelterdirectory.org/cgi-bin/id/city.cgi?city=Phoenix&state=AZ 

 

 

 

 

 



 

COUNCIL DISTRICT 1 INITIATIVES  

 Crews maintained the landscaped areas within the 
street right-of-way listed below. This work typically 
includes weed and trash removal and landscape 
pruning. This helps provide a safe environment for 
the public and enhances the image of the city’s 
streets. For more information about the street right-
of-way landscape maintenance program, visit 
https://www.phoenix.gov/streets/ROWlandscape.  

1. 38th Dr. and Bell Rd.  

Roadway Repair Work  
Street maintenance crews completed significant 
roadway repairs at the following locations in D1:  

2. 43rd Ave. to 47th Ave. between Union Hills 
Dr. and Grovers Ave.  

3. Deer Valley Rd. between 7th Ave. and 19th 
Ave.  

4. 19th Ave. between Pinnacle Peak Rd. and 
Happy Valley Rd.  

5. 31st Ave. and Banff Ln.  

Alley Maintenance  
Street maintenance crews graded the dirt surface at 
the following alley in D1:  

6. 3920 W. Teresa Ln.  

Citywide Updates  

Grand Canalscape Award  

The Grand Canalscape project recently won the 
Build Arizona award from the Association of 
General Contractors’ Arizona chapter. Build 
Arizona awards recognize excellence in project 
management, contribution to the community, 
sensitivity to the environment, innovation in 
construction techniques, and a commitment to 
safety. The public event to celebrate the completion 
of the Grand Canalscape project was held on 
Saturday, February 15.  

On February 15, several hundred city residents came 
out to celebrate the completion of the Grand 
Canalscape project.  



 

PHOENIX INTERACTIVE STREET CLOSURE & RESTRICTIONS MAP – 

UPDATED APRIL 03.    
 

To view a listing of current or planned street restrictions 
please visit this link: 

https://www.phoenix.gov/streets/street-closures. 
 

The dashboard is a multi-agency effort to keep residents 
informed of street closures and restrictions due to planned 
construction activities or utility work, as well as unexpected 
events such as flooding, traffic collisions, fires, utility failures 
or other emergencies.  For street closure alerts, follow the 
Phoenix Street Transportation Department on Twitter at 
@StreetsPHX.  

 

NEWS & EVENTS FROM AROUND THE DISTRICT:   
 

WASHINGTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS 

Washington Elementary School District Distributing Free Meals to Children 
During Closure  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 



 

DEER VALLEY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS 

  



 

 

 

Thelda is tweeting! Follow her @TheldaWilliams1 
 

 
GREAT CHARITIES TO DONATE TO: 

 
 
ARIZONA HUMANE SOCIETY  
http://www.azhumane.org/get-involved/give-now/  

  
CHILDHELP: 2120 N. Central Ave #130, Phoenix, AZ 85004 
https://www.childhelp.org/ 602- 271-4500 

 
PHOENIX CENTER FOR THE ARTS Love the arts? Want to help ensure that the 
programming we offer here at the center continues for generations to come? Please visit: 
https://phoenixcenterforthearts.org/support/ 

 
ANTHEM PETS Animal Rescue: A Voice for the Voiceless  
http://anthempets.org/ 480-287-3542 

 
ARIZONA PAWS & CLAWS www.azpawsandclaws.com  

 
FETCH FOUNDATION: please go to the following site: 
www.fetchfoundation.com/Newsflash/the-fido-bag-program  

 
M.A.I.N. What We Do - M.A.I.N. - Medical Animals In Need, Dog Rescue in  
Phoenix Arizona Kelly Ferreira 480-245-9203 President / Medical Animals In Need 
www.medicalanimalsinneed.com Together we save lives! 

 
MINI MIGHTY MUTTS for more information, contact Angie Crouse at 480-304-5654 or 
info@minimightymutts.com  Also check out our website at www.minimightymutts.com  Mini 
Mighty Mutts is a 501(c) 3 organization.  We rescue the underdog!  

 
OPERATION CARE FOOD BANK located in North Phoenix, a non-profit Christian 
organization committed to helping those in need with food and clothing.  For additional 
information, please call 602-866-0135, or visit: info@operationcarefoodbank.org. 

 

 

 
 

  



 

CONTACT DISTRICT 1 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


